St. Michael the Archangel

100 Oak Drive South Lake Jackson, Texas 77566 979-297-3041 www.smlj.org

Dear Parish Family,

St. Michael's Parish Family,

Unfortunately it has been decided to cancel Masses this weekend and to close the church until further notice due to a potential exposure yesterday evening.

An individual who participated in the Sacrament of Reconciliation Friday evening starting feeling ill. The person had previously been potentially exposed but tested NEGATIVE for COVID-19. But due to feeling ill overnight, it has been recommended for the person to get tested again.

All folks present at the time were practicing social distancing and wearing masks but out of an abundance of caution and in consultation with Bishop Sheltz, it has been decided to close the church while awaiting test results and performing additional cleaning. Those present at the time and potentially in contact with the individual will be contacted for their awareness.

Let us continue to pray for all those impacted by this pandemic including those on the front lines as well as for a quick end to this disease. We will share more information when we can.

Fr. Dwight Kevin Land